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February 24, 2024 

Honorable Senator Guy Guzzone 

Budget and Taxation Committee 

3 West 

Miller Senate Office Building 

Annapolis, Maryland 21401 

 

Re: SB 963 – Carroll County – Office of Permits and Inspections – Denial of Permit or License 

for Unpaid Personal Property Taxes - Support 

 

Dear Senator Guzzone: 

 

We support the critical changes to the current permit process when there are disputed late tax 

payments. This would reduce delays in the permitting process. 

 

The Carroll County Chamber of Commerce, a business advocacy organization of nearly 700 

members, supports this bill.  We therefore request that you give this bill a favorable report.   

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Mike McMullin 

President 

Carroll County Chamber of Commerce 

 

 

CC: Senator Justin Ready 

       Delegate April Rose 
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February 29, 2024 

 

The Honorable Guy Guzzone 

Senate Judicial Proceedings Committee 

Miller Senate Office Building, 3 West 

11 Bladen Street 

Annapolis, Maryland 21401 

 

RE:  Carroll County Senators Letter of Support 

Senate Bill 963– Carroll County – Office of Permits and Inspections – Denial of 

Permit or License for Unpaid Property Taxes 

  

Dear Chairman Guzzone, Vice Chair Jim Rosapepe, and members of the Budget and Tax 

Committee, 

 

 

 The Carroll County Senate Delegation would like to notify the Senate Judicial 

Proceedings Committee of their support for Senate Bill 693 – Carroll County – Office of Permits 

and Inspections – Denial of Permit or License for Unpaid Property Taxes. 

 

 The above referenced bill was considered by the Carroll County Senate Delegation and 

was subjected to a bill hearing.  The Carroll County Senators and Delegates voted unanimously 

in favor of the bill.   

 

Sincerely, 

 
Senator Justin Ready 

Chair, Carroll County Senate Delegation 
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February 29, 2024 

 

Senator Justin Ready 

SB 963 Carroll County – Office of Permits and Inspections - Denial of Permit or License 

for Unpaid Personal Property Taxes 

 

Chairman Guzzone, Vice Chair Rosapepe, and members of the Budget and Tax Committee: 

 

As amended, Senate Bill 963 would prohibit Carroll County Office of Permits and Inspections 

from issuing or renewing a license or permit until the applicant provides satisfactory evidence 

that the are no unpaid assessed personal property taxes. 

 

On September 21, 2023, in an effort to collect delinquent taxes, the Carroll County Board of 

Commissioners approved the policy to reserve the right to withhold the issuance of permits 

requested by business owners that have unpaid assessed personal property taxes. 

 

Carroll County does not currently have an efficient or effective mechanism to hold businesses 

responsible for unpaid property taxes, therefore businesses can continue to operate without 

penalty for failure to pay this tax. Currently, the only option to enforce payment of these taxes 

requires the County Attorney’s Office to pursue a court proceeding which is slow, expensive, and 

if successful, leads to the sale of equipment with little or no monetary value. This option adds 

considerable administrative expense to the county. 

 

The Carroll County delegation respectfully requests a favorable on SB 963. 
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February 28, 2024 

 

The Honorable Guy Guzzone, Chair 

Senate Budget and Taxation Committee 

3 West 

Miller Senate Office Building 

Annapolis, Maryland 21401 

 

Re: SB963 – Carroll County – Office of Permits and Inspections – Denial of Commercial Permit or 

License for Unpaid Personal Property Taxes – SUPPORT w/Amendments 

 

Dear Chair Guzzone and Members of the Committee, 

 

We write in support of SB963 as amended, sponsored by the Carroll County Senators on our behalf, which will 

provide the County Comptroller with an additional tool to collect delinquent personal property taxes from 

businesses seeking commercial permits and/or licenses. 

 

The bill as drafted would have required any business seeking a permit or license to provide documentation that 

personal property taxes have been paid. The amendments put the bill back in a form consistent with its original 

intent. When a business in Carroll County seeks to secure a new, or renew an existing, commercial permit or 

license, the Office of Permits and Licenses, after conferring with the Comptroller’s Office, will deny the 

issuance of the permit or license if the applicant has delinquent personal property taxes. 

 

Carroll County does not currently have an efficient or effective mechanism to hold businesses responsible for 

delinquent personal property taxes, therefore business can continue to operate without penalty for failure to pay 

the tax. Currently, the only option to enforce payment requires the County Attorney to pursue a court 

proceeding which is slow, expensive and, if successful, leads to the sale of equipment with little to no monetary 

value. This option adds considerable administrative expense to the county. 

 

In FY23, the Comptroller’s Office approached the Board of Commissioners regarding personal property tax 

bills over $5000 – 6 accounts equaling over $58,000 were written off. In addition, the county wrote off another 

121 accounts under $5,000 and totaled nearly $68,000 going back to FY14. Currently, the county has 130 

outstanding personal property tax bills representing 130 unique businesses with multiple open bills. In 

reviewing those businesses, the county believes as many as 43 of these businesses could seek a permit or 

license. 

 

We believe this is a matter of basic fairness to the greater business community in our county that continue to 

play by the rules and are current in the payment of their personal property tax bills. 

 

For these reasons the Board respectfully requests a FAVORABLE report on SB693. 
 

 

 



   

 
Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Kenneth A. Kiler    Joseph A. Vigliotti 

President     Vice President 

 

 

 

 

Thomas S. Gordon III    Michael R. Guerin  Edward C. Rothstein (COL, Ret.) 
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February 29, 2024 

 
 
Senator Guy Guzzone, Chair 
Senate Budget and Taxation Committee 
3 West, Miller Senate Office Building 
Annapolis, MD 21401     
 
RE: SB 963 – UNFAVORABLE – Carroll County – Office of Permits and Inspections – Denial of 
Permit or License for Unpaid Personal Property Taxes 
 
Dear Chair Guzzone and Members of the Committee: 
 
The Maryland Transportation Builders and Materials Association (“MTBMA”) has been and continues 
to serve as the voice for Maryland’s construction transportation industry since 1932.  Our association is 
comprised of 200 members.  MTBMA encourages, develops, and protects the prestige of the 
transportation construction and materials industry in Maryland by establishing and maintaining respected 
relationships with federal, state, and local public officials.  We proactively work with regulatory agencies 
and governing bodies to represent the interests of the transportation industry and advocate for adequate 
state and federal funding for Maryland’s multimodal transportation system. 
 
Senate Bill 963 prohibits the Carroll County Office of Permits and Inspections from issuing or renewing 
a license or permit until an applicant provides satisfactory evidence that there are no unpaid assessed 
personal property taxes.  
 
We oppose this bill because it would add additional layers to an already long process of applying for 
licenses and permits. By putting the onus on the applicant to supply evidence that they are in compliance 
creates additional burdens for our member organizations. Moreover, after reading the bill, this seems 
like a hidden attempt to resolve a specific incident that happened in Carroll County. This is not how 
legislation should be crafted and passed at the state level.  
 
We appreciate you taking the time to consider our request for an UNFAVORABLE report on SB 963.  
 
Thank you, 
 

 
 
 
Michael Sakata 
President and CEO 
Maryland Transportation Builders and Materials Association 
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February 29, 2024 
 
 
Senator Guy Guzzone, Chair 
Senate Budget and Taxation Committee 
3 West, Miller Senate Office Building 
Annapolis, MD 21401     
 
RE: SB 963 – UNFAVORABLE – Carroll County – Office of Permits and Inspections – Denial of 
Permit or License for Unpaid Personal Property Taxes 
 
Dear Chair Guzzone and Members of the Committee: 
 
The Maryland Asphalt Association (MAA) is comprised of 19 producer members representing more than 
48 production facilities, 25 contractor members, 25 consulting engineer firms, and 41 other associate 
members. MAA works proactively with regulatory agencies to represent the interests of the asphalt 
industry both in the writing and interpretation of state and federal regulations that may affect our 
members. We also advocate for adequate state and federal funding for Maryland’s multimodal 
transportation system. 
 
Senate Bill 963 prohibits the Carroll County Office of Permits and Inspections from issuing or renewing 
a license or permit until an applicant provides satisfactory evidence that there are no unpaid assessed 
personal property taxes.  
 
We oppose this bill because it would add additional layers to an already long process of applying for 
licenses and permits. By putting the onus on the applicant to supply evidence that they are in compliance 
creates additional burdens for our member organizations. Moreover, after reading the bill, this seems like 
a hidden attempt to resolve a specific incident that happened in Carroll County. This is not how 
legislation should be crafted and passed at the state level.  
 
We appreciate you taking the time to consider our request for an UNFAVORABLE report on SB 963.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tim Smith. P.E. 
President 
Maryland Asphalt Association 
 


